
Pastor’s Letter:

Hello Church,

I hope and pray your 2025 is off to a blessed start!

This newsletter is arriving a little late in January since I
took some time to visit family in Massachusetts last week. I
don’t make it home to Massachusetts as frequently as I
should, but when I do, I’m grateful for each moment.
Seeing family and friends and snuggling my 9 month old
baby nephew definitely warmed my heart! 

Things at church have also settled down a bit now that
we’ve made it through a successful Advent and Christmas
Season. On Christmas Eve, we had 270 people in the
Sanctuary. I knew it would be a full house, and it was a joy
to have everyone snug in the pews and chairs worshipping
together. Fun little fact is that I was really hoping we
would have 300 people here for Christmas Eve (and I think
we could have squeezed in another 30), but that gives us a
goal to try to hit next year!

I know it doesn’t matter how many people are in the pews,
but studies have shown that once someone makes their
way into a church for the first time, and feels welcome,
they’ll come back. And Christmas and Easter are two of
the biggest Sundays for guests. Consistory also ran an add
on Facebook and Instagram for Christmas. You may have
seen it: it was the singing of Silent Night from last year’s
service. And when people keep coming to church, they
become a part of the family of faith. And together we’re
able to learn and grow together as we all strive to follow
Christ and be the most loving, faithful versions of ourselves
as we can be. 

One thing that we did realize was that our parking lot
couldn’t hold all the cars on Christmas Eve. So next year,
we’ll have to carefully park some cars on the street to make
room for first time visitors. This is definitely a good problem
to have!

And as we start this new year, I want you to know that it’s a
privilege to serve as your pastor. Being able to do ministry
together, with a church full of volunteers and people doing
their best to embody the Holy Spirit, is truly a blessing. 

Also, a little bit of information to share with all of you is that
my second (and final) term as Moderator of the Western
Association of the NY Conference of the UCC has come to
an end. Since I am no longer serving in that role, I have
added a new Association role (I think it’s important to be
involved in the greater church); I’m now serving on the
Church and Ministry Committee. This is the committee that
supervises, approves, and even disciplines ministers. I’ve
been waiting to finish my term as Moderator to join this
committee, and I’m looking forward to being a part of it. 

With all of that said, there is a lot in this newsletter that I
hope you can take time to read. We have some great
ministry opportunities and I would love for you to consider
being a part of them. (see page 5)
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LECTOR SIGN UP DINNER VOLUNTER SIGN UP

Church Events
· Sunday Services ► 9am & 10:45
· Sunday School ► Sundays at 9am
· Bible Study ► Tues. at 12pm Facebook Live
· Nursery ► Sundays during the 1st service
· Youth Group ► 1st &3rd Fridays 6-9pm
· Food Pantry ► Every Tuesday10am-12pm
· AA ► Sat. at 10am & 1pm, Thurs. at 5:30pm
· Girl Scouts ► Thursdays at 6:30pm
· Bell Choir Practice► Wed @6:30pm
· Chancel Choir Practice► Wed @7:30pm
· Jan 11 ► Men’s Fellowship at Family Tree, 9am
· Jan 12 ► Two services resume, 9 & 10:45am
· Jan 14 ► Consistory, 7pm
· Jan 17 ► Youth Group Ice Skating 7-8:30pm
· Jan 18 ► Women’s Fellowship
· Jan 20 ► Trustee’s Meeting, 6pm
· Jan 22 ► Exercise with Dawn, 5:30pm
· Jan 25 ► Community Dinner, 5pm
· Jan 31-Feb 2 ► WAY Retreat @Epiphany
· Feb 8 ► Health Ministry Class: Dealing with
Grief, 9am
· Feb 9 ►Baptism of Emmersyn Walker, 10:45am
· Feb 11 ► Consistory, 7pm 
· Feb 12 ► Exercise with Dawn, 5:30pm
· Feb 15 ► Men’s Fellowship at Family Tree, 9am
· Feb 15 ► Women’s Fellowship at 11am
· Feb 16 ►Baptism of Frankie Pike, 9am
· Feb 16 ►Pastoral Care Team Lunch, 12pm
· Feb 17 ► Trustees, 6pm
· Feb 21 ► Youth Group @ Nativity 
· Feb 26 ► Exercise with Dawn, 5:30pm

For more events:
www.zionuccton.com/events
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Breakfast with Santa
The youth group had another successful
Breakfast with Santa!

Thank you to our wonderful Santa Claus,
and for our youth, volunteers, guests,
and photographer, Micah Weber!

The youth group raised enough money 
to send two of them on the mission trip!
Some of the photos are below, but to see
more, visit this link:

https://www.micahweber.com/santa2024

https://www.micahweber.com/santa2024


Food Pantry                                          Community Dinner

Thank you to our amazing food pantry
volunteers: Jeff Quinton, John Wagner, Sue
House, and Pat Mudd! 

Jeff does all the shopping to keep our pantry
stocked, and John Wagner is here every week.
Pat helps John and Sue helps when needed! 

Thank you also to everyone who brings in
donations regularly. We appreciate you!

Every Month we are blessed to offer a free, drive-
thru dinner to the community. 

To pick up a meal, arrive at 5pm. Food runners
will bring the food to you. 

To volunteer, scan the QR code on the previous
page or click the link: https://bit.ly/4jaIKEY 

Thank you to all our volunteers!

Children’s Sunday

Thank you to all of our children who
participated in our Children’s
Christmas Sunday! 

If you missed it, we’ll have another
Children’s Sunday on Father’s Day!

And if you missed the Nativity
Pageant, watch it on our YouTube
Channel HERE.

New Book Study!

Just imagine what God could do with
a whole group of people who were
passionate about Jesus' love and eager
to put it into creative practice. 

Jump into “Love Does” and find out! 
Dates: Mondays January 27, February
3, February 24, and March 3 
Time: 7 to 8:30pm. 
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https://bit.ly/4jaIKEY
https://youtu.be/7tyGQzJ7uVY?si=modOVFVGCI2yOFh4


Youth and Young
Adult Ministry

Jr. WAY: Ages 4 to Grade 6
WAY: Grades 7-12

Sr. WAY: Ages 18-35

If you know someone in
one of these age groups,
help them get connected

today!

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!
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On Sunday, December 15, we welcomed 26 new members! And baptized one new
member, Nick Pennisten!

Welcome to Zion UCC:
Rev. Don & Kathie Lawrence; Brooke, Paige, and Larry Benn; Geoff, Jill, Ethan, Evie, and
Emmy Walker; Carol & David Ace; Andrew, Andrea, Leah, Makayla Eck; Gail Shattuck;

Nick Pennisten; Bill Hoock; Carl, Tina, Xavier, Isabella Erickson; Lena, Anna, Cora Dorsey

https://www.zionuccton.com/jrway/
https://www.zionuccton.com/way/
https://www.zionuccton.com/srway/


VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES

Just before Christmas, Pastor Elizabeth, Taylor, Walter, and Mary Drescher went to Canal
View (group home) to help them decorate cookies. We had a wonderful time, and when
we left we went by the nearby nursing home to see a church member, Arlene, and sing

her a Christmas song. 
All of us had a wonderful time, and if you would like to participate in any future events at

Canal View, please let Pastor Elizabeth know!

Would you be interested in making photo calls to check in on church members at home?
Or would you be interested in visiting people in nursing homes?

Each person on the Pastoral Care Team will be assigned a member to check in on. This
way they can build a relationship with that member and support them. If you are

interested, join us for a Pastoral Care Team Luncheon on Sunday, February 16 at noon
(following worship). We would love to have a large team, so stay for lunch and hear what

it means to be on the Pastoral Care Team. 

Checking in on our church members who live alone, and our church members in nursing
homes, is an important part of ministry that can be done by more people than the pastor.
We hope you join us! And if you have children: Pastor Elizabeth’s kids have joined her on
visits (occasionally) all of their lives, and it’s a blessing to those they visit and to the kids!
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Consider joining our pastoral care team!
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